Minutes 

ANZACPE AGM 22nd Annual General Meeting

Part 1 Monday September 10th at 3.00 PM

Part 2 Thursday September 13th at 9.30 AM 2012

HAHNDORF

1. WELCOME
1.1 Greeting: Alan Galt extended greetings from Milton Coleman, Dianna Davidson and Rev Dr Barbara Howard.  
1.2 Attendance: Stephen Delbridge, Morris Bastian, Noela Fanshawe, Gillian Henderson, Judith Peterkin, Julie O’Brien, Rosemarie Say, Rosalind Sims, Cathy Brown, Robyn Malone, Helen Roud, Pauline Simpson, Wendy McKay, Bob Kempe, Frances Holmes, Liz Dyson, John Hewitson, Karen Risson, Jeff May, Les Underwood, Margie Virgin, Bernadette Wurlod, Michelle Benjamin, John Virgin, Don Prince, Peter Powell, Eric Cave, Allison Whitby, Gwen Vale, David Glenister, Ian Bayliss, John McAlpine, Shirley Nash, Helen Squire, Mary Huie -Jolly, Thích Trúc Thông Pháp, Val Henderson, Mary McCarthy, John Swift, Alan Galt, Dan Murphy, Roy Alexander, Kath Maclean, Ken Shakespeare, Judith Dunbar.
2. Apologies: Ray Bloomfield, Milton Coleman, Ian Lutze John McAlpine apology for Thursday’s AGM Part 2.

 Confirmation of Previous Minutes of 21st AGM 2011 with amendments to be made:
Record presence of John Hewitson, and Ray Bloomfield, correct spelling of Rosemarie Say 
and reference of gift given to convenor of ICPCC Congress. 

Moved Gill Henderson
Seconded Ken Shakespeare
Carried
3. President’s Report: With reference to Ephesians 1:17-19, the call of pastoral ministry and supervision to bring hope to a broken world and a reminder of the vision of ANZACPE the presidents report encouraged, “ the fostering of ongoing personal, professional and associational elements of its heritage through continued conversation, mutual support and the encouragement of hope.”  Evidence of this growth was expressed by acknowledging recent tragedies and loss experienced by members and the acceptance of supervisors from various faith backgrounds. Quoting the wisdom of Roy Bradley, “keeping the mystery of God present...” and the 2012 Conference theme, “Another Way of Seeing” offered an encouraging and hope-filled commencement to the AGM.
Moved Margie Virgin 
Seconded Eric Cave 
Carried
4. Secretary’s Report including Report from ANZACPE Executive: 

· Secretarial duties completed for Teleconference and AGM Executive.  
· Treasurer’s proposal for a Scholarship/Subsidy for future supervisors in training to attend the Conference
· Correspondence from Eleanor Roderick Group Coordinator for St John of God Australia and New Zealand 
· Eric Cave’s proposal for Tasmania to become a member association covered the report.
Moved Bernadette Wurlod
Seconded John Virgin
Carried
From the Secretary’s report the President moved that the two proposals and correspondence be addressed in General Business.
5. Registrar’s Report: Distribution of 2012/2013 CPE Centre Directory. Secretary for ASPEA contact to be updated with the nomination of a new secretary in November.  Any new changes to be given to Registrar immediately to ensure that it is an up to date resource.
 Moved Val Henderson 

Seconded Ian Bayliss

Carried

6. Treasure’s Finance Report: The Treasurer presented the statement of Income and Expenses for the eleven months ended 31 May 2012.
Proposed budget for 2012/2013 (Proposed Budget approval Part 2 of AGM).

Clarification of Policy Statement from AON (June 5th 2012) regarding Professional Indemnity. The Treasurer emphasised that all CPE Supervisors and CPE students are covered by the insurance company only when supervising CPE students.   Otherwise additional insurance needs to be secured for a private arrangement of supervision outside of CPE.  Handbooks/Standards from each Member Association must be updated annually. 

Costs for Executive members: After discussion re costs to Executive at the Annual Conference Julie O’Brien moved that financial support for the Executive be covered.

This motion and Treasurers report accepted.  

Moved Ken Shakespeare

Seconded Julie O’Brien

Carried
7. Business Arising

Treasurer’s Proposal: That ANZACPE allocates $1000.00 per annum for the purpose of subsidising the registration and accommodation costs for attendance at the ANZACPE conference by new acting supervisors/supervisors in training.  This scholarship/subsidy shall be made available to member associations on a rotational basis.  The decision regarding eligibility for and allocation of this scholarship/subsidy shall be the responsibility of the member association.
Moved by Eric Cave that Ken Shakespeare and John McAlpine bring the clarified proposal to Part two of the AGM.

Seconded Kath Maclean

Proposal from St John of God Healthcare: That St John of God becomes a national CPE Centre with national Standards.  ANZACPE Executive approved in principle this proposal but it was agreed that further clarity and dialogue needs to be gained.  Jenni Wegener as Professional Standards Chair suggested that a group be formed for Part two of the AGM to decide how we move forward. 

Proposal from Eric Cave: That Tasmania becomes a member association in its own right.  The Proposal demonstrated that all requirements have been met for Tasmania to proceed.  TASPE will continue to use ASPEA standards until such times as Tasmania’s are developed.
Members showed much support and enthusiasm for the Tasmanian initiative.

Moved that proposal be accepted Eric Cave
Seconded Allison Whitby

Affirmation with applause that a new member association has been born!!

8. Reports from Member Associations

NZACPE: Last year ten CPE courses were offered with about fifty five students participating.

Eight out of eleven supervisors attended the 2012 Conference

Training for Level 1 Supervisors in the North Island in Hawkes Bay has occurred.

Ian Bayliss offering supervision across NZ and has been involved in two CPE programs this year.

Mary Huie- Jolly was involved in two CPE courses in the South Island.

Planning for 2013 Conference in Auckland.
Joan Dallaway is on leave.

Moved that report be accepted Kath Maclean
Seconded Ian Bayliss
Carried
SANTACPE: is enjoying the growth of new people into supervision.

There are five registered centres providing units and SANTACPE has taken up its responsibility for NT.
Peter Williams is an Acting Level 3 supervisor and education in supervision, facilitated by Jenni Wegner and Peter, has been valued.  Bob Kempe and Peter Ryan were re-accredited at Level 2.

Jeff May is acting level 2.   Ian Lutze is coordinating Chaplain at RGH. 

Moved that report be accepted Les Underwood

Seconded Jeff May
Carried
NSWCPE: In Jenny Washington’s absence Alan Galt reported that - Nine Centres are functioning over fourteen campuses and a number of supervisors are in training. 

Moved that report be accepted Ian Galt 

Seconded Gill Henderson
Carried

QICPE: Goal to have two Acting Level 1 Supervisors achieved.  

Queensland now has nine supervisors.

Recognition of David Larsen support of ACPEWA. 

Two workshops have been offered this year for professional development in Brisbane.

Mary McCarthy has been supervising moving from SANTACPE TO QICPE.
The QICPE Newsletter has been successful thanks to Cathy Brown.

Moved that report be accepted Noela Fanshawe
Seconded Gwen Vale
Carried

ACPEWA: Sr Elizabeth Murphy was especially acknowledged as past CPE Centre Director of St John of God Healthcare and as a supervisory member of ACPEWA.   Thanks were expressed towards Sr Elizabeth for her considerable contribution to CPE in WA over the last nine years in which she established the CPE Centre at St John of God leading the Centre through an accreditation in 2000.  Sr Elizabeth’s contribution will be missed and a motion that a letter of appreciation and recognition be sent to her on behalf of ANZACPE was supported.

Members -Ordinary thirty seven, Associate eight and Student two.

Four member meetings were held led by Allison Whitby, Irena Harrison, Dr Nancy Ault and David Cohen.

Thirty three graduated from RPH CPE Centre and eleven from SJOG CPE Centre.  Graduates participated in programmes within RPH and SJOG hospitals as well as within regional centres offered through RPH in Albany and Geraldton and SJOG offered a programme in Bunbury.

The work of the R & C continues with Michelle Benjamin commencing Acting Level 2, John Hewitson commencing Acting Level 3.  Two Ad Hoc committees, revision of Standards for supervision, support of supervisors in training and working with consultant Allison Whitby with staff at both RPH and SJOG re appointment of Centre Director and development of supervisors.

Two Education in supervision workshops were well supported.  Support from Allison Whitby, Jenni Wegener and David Larsen were acknowledged.

2012 CPE programmes and Taste and See evenings for the introduction of CPE 

have been planned for both hospitals.

Moved that report be accepted John Hewitson
Seconded Allison Whitby 
Carried

ASPEA: Continuation of reviewing and rewriting the Constitution and rules to clearly name ASPEA’s primary purpose focusing on CPE, Supervision and maintaining professional standards.

A subcommittee formed to update Website almost complete.

Twilight Seminar – The influence of the Quakers on CPE presented by David Glenister

Accreditation – Bernadette Wurlod Clinical Pastoral Supervisor, Frances Holmes and David Glenister Pastoral Supervisors, Heather Somerville Clinical Pastoral Supervisor.

Education in supervision has been provided by Jenni Wegener, Graeme Gibbons, Allison Whitby and Eric Cave.

Two supervisory peer support groups have met.

Application for Southern Health Victoria CPE centre approved under direction of Ian Brequet.

Pilot CPE program focused on Eco Ministry approved by R & C to be held at the John Paver Uniting CPE Centre and supervised by Andy Calder and Jan Morgan.

ASPEA has amended the Standards regarding two hundred hours in Clinical Placement to reflect contact hours, practice, education and reflection of practice.

Ruth Prentice has withdrawn as a provisional Pastoral Supervisor, Paul Hueston and Thích Trúc Thông Pháp have commenced as provisional Pastoral Supervisors in Tasmania.

 An ANZACPE rep on ASPEA enhances communication between both groups.

Gill Henderson acknowledged the contribution of Dan Murphy and Bernadette Wurlod in their provision of CPE programmes in regional Victoria.

Moved that the report be accepted Bernadette.
Seconded Dan Murphy.
Carried

Diana Goss Award -  
Peter Powell announced that Barbara Messner was the 2012 winner of the award.
Explanation of Diana Goss Award was given with reference to the Standards.
Part One of the AGM formally closed at 4.55 PM

Part Two AGM Thursday 13th September 9.30 AM
NSWCPE Report cont..

Review Committees accepted six applicants for supervisory training.

Gwen Vale accredited to Level 1

Rosmarie Say and Sarah Kinstead presenting this year.

MA: Chaplaincy and Pastoral Supervision continues to be offered with three students graduating.

Supervisory training over two weekends well supported with another two planned for 2013.

Supervisors from other member associations invited to attend.

Insurance issues being sought with AON re the College

Introduction to CPE standards for College handbook.

Celebration of the College turning fifty in 2013. (Reported by Jenni Washington).
9. Professional Standards Report

Jenni Wegener presented her final report as Chair of the Professional Standards Committee.  Jenni marked some of the history and her reflections over the past thirteen years.  

Working with tensions of member associations and their relationship with ANZACPE resulted in the adoption of the revised Standards for accreditation of Level 2 supervisors in order to “gain broader perspectives.”  Jenni proposed the establishment of a Professional Standards Committee, with accreditation representation from each member organisation which was accepted at the 2004 AGM.  New members to this committee have recently been welcomed, namely Kath Maclean NZACPE and Judith Dunbar NSWCCPE.   Four reviews have been held over the past year.  Jenni encouraged ongoing examination of the Standards as new challenges emerge and expressed her faith in the strong foundations present within ANZACPE for this to continue.  Jenni has offered her ongoing support as Consultant.

The president acknowledged and thanked Jenni for her hard work and dedication.  All members present displayed their appreciation and respect for Jenni’s extraordinary commitment.
Moved that the Professional Standards Report be accepted Jenni Wegener

Seconded Allison Whitby

Carried.
10. ICPCC Report

There is a plan to hold the next Conference in Japan.  
The Website continues to be updated and should be complete in the near future.

 ICPCC offers many dynamics, cultural differences and depth to be reflected upon within supervision and CPE.
Moved that the ICPCC report be accepted Jenni Wegener

Seconded Cathy Brown

Carried

11. Diana Goss Memorial Essay 
The Committee members are Rev Dr Peter Powell, Rev John McAlpine, and Rev Dr Alex Neilson.

As Chair for the Committee Peter Powell stated that the final decision of the winning essay was based on the capacity of the essay to inform and inspired the Conference delegates, as well as making a contribution to the CPE movement.

Questions raised by the Committee – 

What feedback, if any should be given to the contributors?

Appreciation of additional female readers.

Could the word “competition” be dropped or changed?

Are we committed to the word “essay” or could we use language that emphasises the possibility of publication?
The president thanked Peter and Committee in setting up standards for Essay.

A motion was moved that the Diana Goss Committee clarify standards further and bring to the next Executive meeting.

Moved Peter Powell 

Seconded Julie O’Brien 
 Allison Whitby nominated Judith Peterkin as a female contributor to the Committee.
Moved Allison Whitby.

Seconded Peter Powell.

Carried.
Proposals: St John of God 

· Motion that Jenni Wegener write a letter to Eleanor Roderick suggesting a process that may assist in achieving a future national relationship between St John of God while being respectful of member association standards. Time is needed for this transition to occur.  Realistically this could only be achieved over the next two years.

Moved by Jenni Wegener that ANZACPE approve that we communicate this to SJOG and that 
the Executive support a transition over the next two years.


Seconded Allison Whitby.
Carried.

· Treasurers Proposal: That ANZACPE provide an annual amount of $2,000.00 to be divided equally among the seven CPE member associations so that at the discretion of each association this money can be distributed among supervisors in training toward the registration costs of attending the annual ANZACPE Conference.  Treasurer to remind associations at the midyear teleconference

Moved that acceptance of proposal and included in budget Ken Shakespeare


Seconded Ian Bayliss. 
Carried.

Moved Ken Shakespeare
Seconded Roy Alexander


Treasurer also moved – That member associations hosting the annual Conference factor in 
the necessary accommodation and meal expenses of the Executive and Review Committees 
who need to attend the ANZACPE pre Conference responsibilities.


Moved Ken Shakespeare.
Seconded John Virgin.
Carried.

Other Business


A motion was moved that the executive of ANZACPE convene a working group to look at the 
possibilities of changing the language of levels in supervision to descriptive language, such as 
used in Victoria.  Rational: Use of hierarchical language would seem contrary to the 
philosophy of CPE where the pastoral process and storytelling are the keys rather than the 
language of power and separation. 


Moved Peter Powell.
Seconded Thích Trúc Thông Pháp.
Carried.

John Hewitson voiced that a Draft Competency Framework exists and that ANZACPE could 
benefit participating in.   The president asked that John provide information to the Secretary 
and President about this Competency which can then be followed up with Executive at their 
next meeting.
12 Election of Officers


Nomination Vice President – John McAlpine nominated by Eric Cave. 


Seconded Roy Alexander.
Carried.


Nomination - Professional Standards Margie Virgin nominated by Allison Whitby 


Seconded  Adrian Flemming.
Carried.
 
Val Henderson was agreed to continue as Registrar.  The President encouraged 
communication with the Registrar in order to keep an update on all information.


Nomination – Diana Goss Panel of Judges Judith Peterkin nominated by Allison Whitby 

Seconded David Larson.


Carried.


The President then passed over the ANZACPE Bible to incoming President Eric Cave.


The President acknowledged the encouragement from the ANZACPE community in her role 
and welcomed Eric as the incoming President. 

Further recognition was extended towards the SANTACPE organising committee by Eric 
Cave.

Meeting closed 10.31 AM
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